THESE MINUTES ARE BEING POSTED UNAPPROVED 

AT THE NEXT MEETING THESE MINUTES WILL BE APPROVED 

THE APPROVAL PROCESS MAY CHANGE SOME SENTENCE STRUCTURE OR WORDS, BUT SHOULD NOT SIGNIFICANTLY CHANGE THE CONTENT.

These minutes will then be replaced with the approved minutes.

Minutes of the Regular Board of Directors Meeting of the International Association of EMTs & Paramedics of Local 167

May 22, 2017
Mounds View Conference Room
Present: Ryan Dougherty, Brett Hopper, Jim Domeier, Jordan Butler, Matt Bouthilet, Wade Eastman and Amanda Groshens.
Absent:  Mark Reina, Adam Sabotta, Nicole McConnell, Alycia Simons and Karen Kozer.
Meeting started at 2030.

Minutes:

There was a motion to approve meeting minutes from April meeting as submitted.  Second.  No discussion.  Motion passes.
Treasury Report:  

The treasury report was given at general membership meeting.
Motion to approve treasury report given at general membership meeting.  Second.  No discussion.  Motion passes.

Announcements:  
LOU 6 Signed
This LOU had to do with adjusting how PTO is accrued as part of the arbitration for Kronos.  Management was not made aware that the corporation was going to make the adjustments on the next check.  These adjustments were not correct and some employees received large amounts of PTO and payouts.  Management and the corporation are looking into the error to fix it.  We have requested a report of who got what to ensure the issue was corrected.
Committee Reports:  

By Law Committee
This report was given at general membership meeting.
Grievance Committee

This report was given at general membership meeting.
LMC Report
LMC has not met since last report.  The next LMC meeting is June 29, 2017 at Mounds View Conference Room.  
Old Business:
Twins Outing
The board would like to organize a Twins game for our annual event instead of the summer picnic.  We discussed other options and decided to try a Twins game instead.  We will post for interest for the game on August 20 – Twins vs. Diamondbacks.  Anyone interested in attending the game contact Secretary Groshens (ajgroshens@gmail.com) by July 31.  This event will be open to union members and their families.

Electronic Voting
The options were emailed out.  We will wait until next board meeting to vote to ensure everyone has a chance to read through the proposals.

Electronics Purchase
There was discussion about purchasing two new computers.  There was a motion made to purchases two computers not to exceed $1000.  The treasurer informed the board that we were already over budget this year for electronics due to the new cell phone and plan.  We may not need two computers at this time.  This will be further discussed at the next meeting.
New Business:

None.
Next Meeting:

June 29, 2017 at Mounds View Conference Room following LMC.
Meeting adjourned at 2107.
